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The Bulletin   

Dear Parents  

On Tuesday of this week, I travelled to Sydney to rep-

resent the College at the funeral of Father Barry Kir-

by.  On the same night a Requiem mass was held for 

Father Barry at the Kedron Parish.  Both of these 

Community gatherings celebrated the life of a great 

Franciscan Friar who was a past teacher and rector of 

the College.  

In his final weeks Father Barry received a well needed 

boost when he was told of the new Kirby House which 

was to start at Padua in 2013.  In his final days, Fa-

ther Barry chose the motto for the Kirby House ñAmici Et Perpetuunò, 

Friends For All Times.  This new Kirby motto reflects the great hospi-

tality and friendship that Father Barry offered to all members of the 

Paduan Community during his years of service and should serve as 

an important ethos and motto to the new Kirby House.  The symbol, 

colours and motto for the Boyd Boland House have also been decided 

and are provided here, along with those of the Kirby House.  

Boyd Boland House Symbol :  Lion:  

An emblem of majesty, strength, and justice. When depicted as 

ñpassantò (walking, three feet on the ground; in profile) the sym-

bol is emblematic of ñresolutionò.  The Lion is also an emblem of 

the resurrection; according to tradition, the lion's whelp is born 

dead, and remains so for three days, when the father breathes 

on it and it receives life.  

The white Chevron signifies protection and was often granted in 

arms as a reward to one who achieved some notable enterprise  

House Colour :  ORANGE, (TAWNY OR TENNE):  denotes óworthy ambitionô. (PMS 

158C):WHITE (Argent) signifies Peace and Sincerity  

House Motto :  ñConsilio Et Animusò By Wisdom and Courage 
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ñWhere there is love and  

wisdom there is neither 

fear nor ignoranceò 

St Francis of Assisi 
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Kirby House Symbol:  Stag  

Symbol of wisdom, regeneration and growth, and virility. Because 

its antlers resemble branches, the Stag has been associated with 

the 'Tree of Life' and because of the way it renews its antlers, it is 

used as a symbol of regeneration.  Heraldic writers say of the 

Stag: "One who will not fight unless provoked, a lover of music 

and harmony who well foresees his times and opportunities".  

The white Chevron signifies protection and was often granted in 

arms as a reward to one who achieved some notable enterprise  

House Colour: PURPLE (Purpure):    Royal majesty, sovereignty, and justice.  

(PMS 2617 C):WHITE (Argent) signifies Peace and Sincerity  

House Motto : ñAmici Et Perpetuumò Friends For All Time 

 

Today I enjoyed a great day with our talented musicians who per-

formed at the Exhibition.  Next Tuesday night I look forward to cel-

ebrat ing the Senior Formal with our Year 12 students, their  parents 

and partners and College staff.  I would like to thank Mr Ben Lowrie 

and Mrs Sue Weston for all the work they have put into organising 

this important event.  

Finally, I would like to congratulate all 100 students who received 

Academic awards at last weeks assembly.  The large number of 

award winners is a testament to the teaching and learning and aca-

demic programs offered at the College.  

I hope everyone enjoys their Ekka Break next week.  

Thanks  

Simon Stower  

Acting Rector  
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HOMILY -  Fr Barry's Mass  

 
It doesnôt matter how old you are; where you live, your level of education

- no one escapes the clutches  of suffering.  
 

Each one of us has some trial to undergo, some cross to bear.  
For some people the trial can be very severe, and the cross very heavy.  
 

Our friend Barry Kirby is a case in point.  
Most of us remember Barry comfortably at a bbq with a glass of red in 

hand, wandering around the party crowd, seeing that everyone was in-
cluded, everyoneôs glass was never empty; that quiet smile on his face, 

taking orders for a good steak, and delivering it to you -  well done to me-
dium rare!  
 

But all of us know too  that for Barry the party never ended.  
There is no point in being sentimental about suffering; about Barryôs last 

few years.  
 
Yes, an illness that prevents one from working can make one feel useless. 

It deprives us of the pride we get from earning our passage in life. It robs 
us of our independence, making us feel that we are a burden to others.  

 
On top of this there is the pain of illness itself.  
For we know that suffering can destroy a person.  

Not so with Barry.  
 

He courageously bore his suffering, and this suffering was a blessing in 
disguise.  
 

His pain bore fruit. You see the value of Barryôs suffering did not lie in the 
pain he endured, but in what he made  of it.  

 

We saw in Barryôs healthy acceptance of suffering the purification of his 
soul, and it made us ponder  on our need to transform our own character.  
 
Barry for all his needs as a sick man never demanded anything of us, 

there was never a gram of self pity; there was no regret at what could 
have been. He might have been in and out of the Sacred Heart Hospice, 
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then the next day hosting the friars to a bbq lunch, attending to some 

good reds, and making everyone around him feel part of the family, part 
of the party.  

 
I hope there are none amongst us here tonight  who see suffering as some 
perverse punishment from God. Let me disabuse you of that -  God punish-

es no one. Yes he allows us to suffer, yes, but only because good can 
come from it.  

 
This is not pious drivel when I say -  
Our pain can bring us closer to God, for in it we can experience Godôs love 

and Godôs power. 
 

Surely it is a great comfort to know that Christ, the innocent and sinless 
one, went down the road of suffering, and he went down that road to the 
very end.  

 
Though the road of suffering be narrow and difficult -  it is not the same 

since Christ travelled it. Now a bright light illuminates  it -  and even though 
it leads to Calvary, it doesnôt end there- it ends at Easter.  

 
You see for Barry his suffering was not just random inconvenience, it be-
came a source of blessing for his community of friars and for you his 

friends.  
 

Of course if we had a choice, all of us would, without hesitation choose a 
life of ease and comfort. We would avoid , like the plague all hardship and 
sacrifice. Yet, we need hardship too.  

 
Those who cannot suffer can never grow up. Besides which, hardship 

saves us from a life of mediocrity and superficiality.  
Vincent van Gough had a very difficult life. He knew poverty, loneliness, 
failure and mental illness. Yet he said,  

 
ñWe must bare hardship in order to ripen. 

If at times I feel the desire to live a life of ease, I go back fondly to a 
life of hardship, convinced that I learn more from it.   This is not the 
road on which one perishes.ò 

 
Many of you here tonight remember Barry as your teacher when you were 

15, 16, or 17. But now he has been teaching us when we are in our forties 
and fifties -  and the lesson now is really about life;  that through suffering 
we acquire a spiritual depth. That in bearing trials and difficulties we have 

a better chance of attaining human and divine maturity.  
 

Christ said that those who follow the hard road and who strive to enter the 
kingdom of heaven through the narrow gate, are the lucky ones.  
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Though the road maybe cluttered with difficulties it leads to life, both here 
and the hereafter.  
As van Gough said at the end of his life,  
 

ñif our trials sometimes get us down we mustnôt be 

deterred by melancholy on the path that leads to  
immortal life.ò 

 
Thank you Barry for being our teacher, our brother and our friend.  
You taught us the strength of wisdom, you taught us the grace of hospital-

it y, you taught  us about  considerat ion for others, you taught  us the value 
of friendship and family. You taught the boys to think about their lives, re-

flecting with them in times of loss and difficulty, and you gave them the 
space where identity and spirituality could grow.  
 

As a true Franciscan we learnt from you the virtues of honesty, kindness, 
acceptance of different viewpoints, loyalty, trust and compassion.  

 
It was from you Barry our teacher, mentor, and guide that we learnt the 

value of trustworthiness, reliability  and loyalty in friendships, and the 
overriding importance of family -  of coming together to celebrate with joy 
all the good and not so good in life. You were our optimist , who spoke to 

us about  the presence of God in our lives as our good friend in times of 
doubt, uncertainty and loss.  

 
Thank you Barry for giving us your life, your love and your friendship -  our 
world is a better place for your being a part of it. Thanks!  

 
Fr John  
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2012 House Eucharists  

By the time you have read this article we will have completed our 
last House Eucharist and Supper for 2012. These events have in-

volved nearly 100 staff and students  directly each time as well as 
the hundreds of Paduan families who have attended. They are signif-

icant  House events and have been special moments in the life of 
both the College and each House. Thank you to Fr John who has led 

each liturgy, to the House Guardians and PC Teachers for their assis-
tance in organising each event and to our Liturgy Group who have 

led the music and singing at every mass. And finally, may I pay trib-
ute to Mrs Lyn Vickers who has coordinated each of the House Sup-

pers afterwards. This is the last year Lyn will be so heavily involved 
in college life because her youngest son graduates from Year 12 this 

year. I would like to extend to Lyn the Collegeôs gratitude for her 
gracious support of Padua over the years. Thank you Lyn and thank 

you everyone!  

 
Year 9 Spirit Days and Village Space Performance  

In the last couple of weeks Year 9 have had their Spirit Days and at-
tended a special drama performance staged by Catholic Missionôs Vil-

lage Space. The performance highlighted the plight of children living 
in different parts of the world ï especially those forced to live on the 

street.  Fourteen boys volunteered to be part of the production 
which was great. This performance complemented perfectly the So-

cial Justice Unit the boys are currently studying in their RE classes. 
What thrilled me even more was the very positive attitude and coop-

eration that Year 9 brought to all of these events. The compliments 
of all the Spirit Days presenters and Village Space company were 

generous and full of praise. Thank you Year 9!  
 

Thank you Padua Community  

Many times during the year I ask for your assistance in helping one 
group or another with financial donations or goods. Recently we had 

our annual 2 Can Day. Your generosity in helping re -stock the Ked-
ron Parishôs St Vincent de Paul Pantry was overwhelming. Thank you 

to those families who have also been able to send in formal wear, 
make -up etc in support of Micah Projectôs Moonlight Magic Dinner 

Dance for the Homeless. I am proud and humbled to be part of this 
very wonderful community.  



 

Winter Sleep Out  
On Thursday 26 July 31 boys from Years 8 to 12 slept rough under 

the stars in the Lone Pine area in support of this yearôs St Vincent 
de Paulôs Winter Sleep Out.  A soup and bread roll supper was fol-

lowed by a talk about homelessness which highlighted why such a 
night is held in the first place. Thanks to the generous support of 

Big W at Stafford, each participant was able to make some kind of 
shelter with cardboard as protection against the cold. The donation 

of a blanket from each participant has been distributed to Micah 
Projects Brisbane Homelessness Centre and Rosies Street Van.  

800 th  Anniversary Year of St Clare  
This Saturday 11 August is the Feast Day of St Clare of Assisi. This 

year we have been paying particular attention to her involvement in 
the life of the church and the Franciscan movement. It was 800 

years ago in 1212 that Clare left her wealthy Assisi family and 

joined the little band of brothers newly formed by St Francis. On 
Thursday 9 August at our College assembly each boy will receive a 

medal of St Clare to wear as a reminder of this special year. On 21 
August I will be visiting the Poor Clare Sisters (the Order founded 

by St Clare herself) at their monastery in Campbelltown, west of 
Sydney, to present them with a Papal Blessing and a giant card 

signed by staff and students. I will take with me the very best wish-
es and prayers of Padua to the sisters on that visit.  

 

Peace and all good  
Michael OôBrien 

Vice Rector -  

Formation  
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From the  

Pastoral Care 

Team 
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Bully Busters Day  

Bullying is a very serious community issue and one that Padua Col-
lege treats very seriously. Our philosophy at the College is to pro-

vide strong and consistent education for the students and in the 
event a bullying incident occurs, to provide swift and appropriate 

action. Any response to a bullying incident is guided by our Bully-
ing Policy, detailed later in this article.  

To ensure consistent education is taking place, each term, a day is 
dedicated to an anti -Bullying theme. The day is called óBully Bust-

ers Day.ô This terms Bully Busters Day focused on the Walk Away 
Chill Out program (WACO). Instigated by Mr Paul Stanley (who ad-

dressed the all Western Campus students last Bully Busters Day), 
the WACO program encourages boys to take a moment to think, 

breathe and walk away from issues of potential conflict. A message 
that can be directly applied to potential bullying situations. Revisit-

ing the theme in PC classes, boys were given WACO wrist bands to 

emphasise and promote the cause and discussions were held 
throughout the day on the topic.  

Simultaneously, the Year 10 students were privileged to watch an 
informative presentation on Cyber Bullying by Brainstorm Produc-

tions. The message ï Donôt 
be a Cyber Bully Bystand-

er!  

If bullying is a problem for 

your son, please do not 
hesitate to contact his 

House Guardian or Ms 
Kathy Hodge (Eastern 

Campus) at the College for 
assistance.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



From the  

Pastoral Care Team 

continued 

 

Athletics Carnival  

This Friday is the House Athletics carnival. Could I please remind 
all families that this is a compulsory day of schooling for all stu-

dents. This includes those who may normally have work placement 

or work experience. If your son is unable to attend, parents should 
make immediate contact with their relevant House Guardian.  

Parents are also asked to please ensure that their son brings lim-
ited lunch money and does not bring valuable (phones, IPODS etc.) 

to the event. Students will not be permitted to use these items 
throughout the event. Should your son require his phone on the 

day, students may check them into the office upon arrival to school 
that day.  

Senior Formal  

Next Tuesday, the Year 12 Senior Formal will be held at the Leg-

ends Room at The Gabba. Parents of Year 12 students are invited 
to attend the Pre -Formal drinks/photos from 6:00pm ï 7:15pm. 

The College would like to congratulate the Year 12 boys on achiev-
ing this milestone in their final year of school and wish them an en-

joyable evening.  

Damaged Uniform  

As the year progresses, some students appear to have damaged 

their uniform (torn shirts, lost buttons, badly worn hats, etc). 
Could all parents please use the Exhibition Break to take stock of 

their sons uniform and ensure it is in an appropriate condition 
when he returns.  

Ben Lowrie  

Vice Rector Pastoral Care  
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I  t was with great anticipation and 

excitement when the students ar-
rived at Amaroo ready for their big 
expedition.  Students frantically load-

ed their backpacks with their own 
gear, camping supplies and food, 

ready to start the journey.  In the 
lead up to this day, students had 
spent class time sorting and packing 

all their dry goods food supplies.  
Each camp week, there was 4 podsô 

that journeyed together around the Cooloola region of the sunshine 

coast, camping in different locations each night!  

Each day of the expedition brought a new element to the program.  

There was a full day of Mountain biking on the school bikes, travelling 
along various trails, avoiding muddy holes and developing riding skills.  
Mt Timbeerwah provided a day of height challenges, where students un-

dertook rock climbing and a big 50m abseiling descent.  Canoeing 
through the Noosa river everglades, Lake Cootharaba and paddling with 

their belongings in water tight barrels.  To the hiking though wilderness 
areas of the Great Sandy National Park, navigating along various trails 

and pathways.  

There are many dimensions to these programs and boys relish the op-
portunity of undertaking tasks that are outside their usual routine.  Plan-

ning, preparing and cooking all their own dinners is a huge thing to 
achieve, they even did their own dishes.  Going without some of the 
many creature comforts that they have on hand at home is also a reali-

sation.  But itôs the ability to share quality experiences around the camp 
fire and communicate effectively in times of hardship that turns our boys 

into men.  

After 4 great days, the Podôs returned to Amaroo in the early afternoon 

where they unpacked some of the experiences that other groups had 
shared.  There was real celebration over the huge roast dinner with des-
sert, as photos of the week were displayed.  Our St Anthony liturgy and 

medal presentation reflected that the impossible had been achieved.  On 
the final day, a presentation about raising resilient young men solidified 

some of the themes that ran concurrently through out the week.  

This years camp was different to the previous years and groups were 
tracked electronically via a óSpotô GPS / EPIRB allowing us to monitor 

groups progress.  Photos from the week have been made available to 

the students, and they can all be proud of their efforts.  

Dan Rush  

Outdoor Education Coordinator  
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There have been many wonderful activities and events enriching 

our curriculum and affirming our studentsô academic achievements 
in the past fortnight.  

ACADEMIC AWARDS  

Paduaôs annual Assembly Honouring Academic Excellence was held 

last Thursday, 2 August. We were pleased to welcome to the Col-
lege the parents of the 110 students who received Academic Excel-

lence Awards for their Semester One studies. This event is a signifi-
cant statement to all members of our College that we value the ef-

fort our students make to succeed in their studies and we celebrate 
their successes.  

We were fortunate to be joined on this occasion by two past stu-
dents who have distinguished themselves academically. Mr James 

Sullivan, College Captain in 2009 was our Guest Speaker. He spoke 
about his fond memories of his time at Padua and the values he has 

taken from Padua and incorporated into his life, especially the value 

of service. Mr Michael Stevens, Padua College Dux in 2006, also 
joined us to present the Defence Force Scholarships to the success-

ful applicants from Years 11 and 12. Michael Stevens, who has just 
commenced his Ph D in the area of Bio -medical Science,  will be re-

turning to speak to the academic excellence students at a later 
date.  

Congratulations to all of those boys who received the awards and 
scholarships. Additionally, all students who achieved their own per-

sonal best efforts and results in their studies during Semester One 
should also be proud of themselves. As we see and hear from the 

current coverage of the Olympics, although we cannot all win the 
prizes, achieving oneôs own personal best (PB) is a worthy achieve-

ment. I encourage all Padua students to aim at improving their 
óacademic PBô this semester. 
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A TESTING WEEK  

Last week 26 students from Years 10 and 11 represented Padua 
and Australia in the International Testing Program known as PISA. 

Organized by the Federal Government, this important testing pro-
gram involves schools and students selected from all over Australia. 

Padua was selected this year and the students involved were select-
ed by the test organisers from our enrolment data. I would like to 

congratulate all of those students for the mature and responsible 
way in which they rose to the challenge of a full day of testing. The 

testing officers sent to conduct the day of tests commended our 
students on their behavior, engagement in the processes, and for 

their courtesy and good manners. Well done boys! My sincere 
thanks to Mr Mick OôShea, Head of Curriculum for ICTs, and Mr Ra-

ma Chintapalli, for their invaluable assistance with the computer -
based section of the tests.  

Additionally all of the Year 8 students participated in the Annual 

English Competition last Tuesday. Thank you to Mrs Jedroszkowiak, 
Head of Curriculum for Languages, who organized the competition 

for Padua and all of the teachers who administered the tests with 
their classes.  

VISITORS ENRICHED OUR CURRICULUM  

Our College life has been enriched over the past few weeks by the 

presence of the students and teachers from the Kamakura Gakuen 
School in Japan. This visit complements the Padua Japanese tour 

which occurred during the most recent school holidays. Both groups 
of students benefit significantly from this program organized each 

year for us by Ms Aimee Asimus. My thanks to Aimee and all the 
Padua staff and parents who hosted the Japanese students in your 

homes during their time at Padua.  

On a different note: As part of our celebration of this Year of Read-

ing, Mrs Trisha Buckley, Teacher Librarian for the Western Campus, 

welcomed the very popular author, Morris Gleitzman to Padua last 
week. The Padua boys were joined by students from other local 

schools including St Anthonyôs and Mt Alvernia. Thank you Mrs 
Buckley for bringing this experience to the Padua boys and all the 

other students who attended.  

YEAR 10 TRANSITION:  

The Year 10 students will soon receive their application forms for 
their Senior Pathways and courses, the final stage of the SET Plan-

ning processes. Deadlines for return of the forms will be notified at 
the time. Year 10 parents will receive instructions and deadlines for 

those processes very shortly.  

Trish Dwyer  

Vice Rector, Curriculum  
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Franciscan Outreach  

 
After the success of their fundraising BBQ in 2011 to support flood vic-

tims from Our Lady of Good Counsel School in Gatton, Mr Beattie and Mr 
Egan from the Eastern Campus have initiated 'Franciscan Outreach' 
fundraising sausage sizzles for 2012. Last week funds were raised to 

support Epilepsy Quensland, a charity supported annually by the Eastern 
Campus through the 'World of Trivia' quiz. In Term 4, funds will be di-

rected to the St Vincent de Paul Society. Mr Michael Gill, father of Ste-
phen and Lachlan, generously donated 200 sausages for the last sau-
sage sizzle. Thank you Mr Gill.  

 
Peter Egan  

6PE 
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Kamakura Gakuen  

We have been fortunate enough to host our Japanese Sister School, Kamakura 

Gakuen for the past two weeks. Fifteen students and two staff members took 

part in an English immersion course and various cross -cultural activities. Iôd like 

to thank all the home -stay families that opened up their homes and gave up 

their time to show the boys a wonderful time. Without the support of these fami-

lies our home -stay program would not be successful.  

Thank you to all the staff and students that took the time to talk to the boys and 

enrich their experience here at Padua. Listening to their speeches at the farewell 

party last week, it was clear to see that the Kamkura students had fond memo-

ries of their stay.  

We look forward to visiting Kamakura Gakuen when we visit Japan 

over the Easter Holidays next year.   

Aimee Asimus  


